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This term’s value is HONESTY 

 

 

Weekly Awards  Dates 

 
 

Well done to our Stars of the week! 
 

Edward in the Infants 
and Harry in the Juniors!  

 
Congratulations to Elon 

  for winning the reading raffle!  

Thurs 7th Mar World Book Day 
Sun 10th Mar Mothering Sunday Church Service – 

If you are planning to come to the 
Mothering Sunday service on Sunday at 
4pm and your child would like to read a 
poem, please let the office know by 
Wednesday so that we can sort out their 
poem to share at the service.  Thank you. 

Mon 18th Mar Residential week begins 
Thurs 28th Mar Last day of term 
  

 

From Mrs Busari  
 

The Juniors had an amazing trip to Neasden temple last Thursday.  They learnt all about 
the building of the Mandir and the history of the temple.  They also observed the Arti 
Ceremony and visited the exhibition.  We were made to feel so welcome.  The people 
at the temple were keen to let the children know that if they wanted to bring parents 
to visit, the temple is open for public visits on Saturdays.  If you would like more 
information about this, please let us know and we will be happy to share it.  
  
This week on Thursday it is World Book Day.  The children are invited to come into 
school in a costume or their pyjamas to celebrate bedtime stories.  Parents are 
welcome to stay for the assembly first thing in the morning when the children who are 
in costumes can show them off.  Following on from the assembly, we will have the 
chance to listen to some stories read by the adults in school.   
 
Finally, some staffing news for you all.  You will be delighted to hear that next week Mrs 
McGlade will be coming back to Ashton from maternity leave.  She will be teaching in 
the Infants on Thursdays and Fridays.  Mrs McGlade will be staying with us until 26th 
April, which will be her last day.  After this she will leave her post to spend more time 
at home with Edward whilst he is young.  Mrs Wilson will then continue to teach full 
time for the remainder of the school year.  We will update you further when we have 
more news.  I am sure you will all be pleased to see Mrs McGlade back at Ashton.   
  
I hope that you all have a lovely week in school,  
  
With best wishes, 
  
Jude Busari 
 

 
 

Our social media  
 
 

Find us on Facebook, 
 

Ashton C of E Primary School 
Facebook 

 
 

 
               

 
 

 
and for our school website, 

please visit 
 

www.ashtonceprimary.org.uk 
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